
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
October 2, 2012

(Corrected)

Present:  Bob Ruhling, John Lewis, Pat Murphy, Fran Armstrong, Jeff Wood, Helen Prince, Bill Gray, Steve Dean


Chair Bob Ruhling called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. The minutes of the September meeting were approved as amended (re: one-way signs on Bluebell Rd.) The agenda and the Community Manager’s report were distributed.  
The following items were discussed:

1.  Chairman’s report:  Bob explained the new concept of the “electronic white board” where community committees or members could post requests for work to be done, and there would be an automatic response that the message was received and a response when work is done. Shawn White is designing it. This is in addition to the current “white board” that is in the office. Bob stressed that we all need to go through proper channels so that the Community Manager is not overwhelmed and that work is prioritized.  The new chair of OAC will be Gene McHugh who will begin when he returns from his trip at the end of October. The Board will also appoint a new OAC committee. Some of us may remain but others will be dropped and new members added.   Gene has requested that one SCA committee be discussed at each meeting and has sent out a tentative list of dates and committees, as well as meeting dates.  Helen noted that the November meeting falls on Election Day and we may want to move the meeting to the second Tuesday.  Bob said that he would take this under advisement.  

Community Manager’s Report:  (See attached report)
2. Water system:  Steve determined that we are not in violation for drawing too much water from the Aquia aquifer.  Well #2 needs to be abandoned and a new well drilled. It may cost $29,000 to abandon the old one and drill a new one, as well as another $10,000 for a well house. Drilling a new well may mean we may have to use Piney Point Aquifer or the Patapsco Aquifer. Using Patapsco  means we may have water with more iron and a higher level of arsenic, which results in more water treatment. Pat Murphy suggested that we may have to plan for another well.  It was the consensus that we need more information for our next meeting, with the consideration—do we really need a 4th well?  Well #1 was drilled in 1947 and factually wells fail after 30-40 years so we may be looking at another well replacement.  Steve has contacted A.C. Schultes for an estimate for the new well. 
He is also working on a plan to routinely “exercise” water valves and pipes on a quarterly basis.

3.  Tree removal:  At Gate D, near Fleming property, one is about to fall and may land on the house.  Steve took a picture—the tree is rotten at the bottom. We need to determine who owns that property, and is it is on SCA property, we have to remove it. Steve Stadelman will work with the Community Manager on this. 

4. Storm water drainage: 


Rickwood property:  The estimate for installing the drain box and pipe to divert water is $1500.  Motion by Lewis, seconded by Murphy to request the Board to authorize the $1500 expense. Passed.   It was noted that many of our drainage problems are aggravated by homeowners paving their driveways with impermeable macadam, pavers, or cement.  Many members have not gotten permits to have driveways paved, but we need to inform the members that such permits are now required in the Critical Area. 

Elm –Kirby house:  The issue is the amount of water that flows across the road and down onto the Greene property and others that are lower down on the road.   This is caused by improper storm management -- installation of the driveway without a culvert pipe which was recommended, but not installed by the contractor. The driveway paving extends on SCA property (10 ft from the center of the road). The committee feels that we should meet with a contractor, get a proposal/recommendation in writing for correcting the problem and then go to the Board. It was the consensus that the Kirbys need to be financially responsible since their contractor did not follow the initial design requirements.
5. Stump grinding:  Work has been on-going since September 5th.   All stumps have been removed from SCA property, and where feasible, holes have been filled.  Concern was expressed about the holes remaining near the edge of the road on Bluebell, which need to be filled, maybe with rocks instead of dirt. The estimate is $150 per hole. It was the consensus that we get Morgan Russell to fill the holes.
6. Dennett tree:  An arborist determined that the tree is on SCA property and it is healthy. SCA will give Dennett permission to remove the tree but they will have to pay for it.  They will also be responsible for filing for the required permits from the county. 
7. Cherry trees at B Gate entrance:  It was noted that several of them are dead or dying.  The situation needs to be assessed carefully, and a recommendation made to the Board for removal, pruning, etc. 

8. Leyland Cypress Trees at  Gate A  Mailbox/Trash area:  Downed trees have been removed and area cleaned up.  We need the final recommendation for planting new trees in that area from Parks and Gardens Committee.
9.  Dangerous Tree Management Plan: It has been suggested that trees that may be in danger of falling or damaging property be identified in a master plan.  Karl Bowen will help us identify them, free of charge, so we can make long-range plans for removal.

There are more branches/vines on some of the roads that need some roadside trimming by staff. 

10. Community House:  Pella windows have been repaired and inspected by the K.C. Company, and most ceiling fan blades tightened.  Work is still needed on one fan. Christmas tree lights 

(on evergreen on CH lawn) need to be inspected so that replacement lights can be purchased as needed. Helen stated that the plan last year was to remove the lights after the holiday season so that they would not be damaged by extreme weather the rest of the year, and this was not done.  Removing the lights and re-installing them will be scheduled appropriately for 2013.  Helen gave Steve a list of possible carpenters to get estimates for repairing the double swinging screen doors on the porch. He will contact them for the estimates. Steve will make temporary repairs now since the building is being used at least 3 more times this fall and the permanent repairs can be made in the spring.
11. Chestnut Cabin:  A list of jobs to be done was given to the Community Manager. The Committee asked that the light fixture over the sink in the kitchen be completed by October 13th(Lasagna Dinner). The rest can be done later.
Fran Armstrong also stated that we need to do something about the road past Chestnut Cabin that goes up the hill and then makes a sharp left at the corner beside Dennett’s  and Stadelman’s.  Children are playing in the road or riding bikes in that area and drivers are accelerating to get up the hill and unable to see them until it is too late.  Warning signs, a mirror, and speed limit signs were suggested. It was the consensus that we post a “13 mph” speed limit sign near the bend in the road—unusual speed limit may attract more attention. 
Gutters on old Chestnut are still a problem. The leaf guard is not working. Some of the material is falling out of the gutters—clearly was not installed correctly. Jeff Wood will check it out. Fran said there may be $3000 left in the fund if needed for further work. It was explained that money allocated for windows cannot be used for the gutters—money does not transfer from job to job. 
12. Pool:  Shingles were replaced by Jeff Wood. Steve has a list of things to be fixed before the summer season begins. 

13. Lake Ann Repair: Estimates are being obtained from A-1 Excavating, Skaggs Excavating, and Calvin Woods. Morgan Russell did not respond. It was suggested we also contact Thomas Hance.

14. Beaches and Ravines:  Jim Hollowell walked the beach with Steve to point out work that needs to be completed, now that we are out of Tiger Beetle season.  Trees debris needs to be removed. Helen noted that a large willow tree on the beach below Susan Cole’s house received extensive damage during the hurricane and should be trimmed, and the fallen parts removed. 

15. Update on Gerald:  He goes back to the doctor on October 11th. It was noted that Nick has been doing a great job doing extra work in Gerald’s absence; Arnie Petty is helping with trash collection. 

OLD BUSINESS – None (covered in itemized reports above)

NEW BUSINESS

Bob Ruhling asked to committee to consider having trash pick-up once a week vs. twice a week—what past history do we have about trash collection? The committee felt that we should keep it 2 days, since we have many more permanent homeowners now, but  it was also suggested that we look at this service and see how we can improve the process.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:42 PM.








Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince, Secretary
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